Hull Commission on Disability – Meeting Minutes

Date:  January 12, 2006

Location: Town Hall

Time:  4:00pm

Attendees: Joan Humphreys, Peter Lombardo, Bill Townsend, Bruce Wood 

Guests: Troy Randall, Architecture Involution (AI3), to discuss a variance for the HHS auditorium.

Discussion items:

1. Housekeeping

2. Current Projects

3. New Projects

4. Other Business

Housekeeping:

· Minutes of the last meeting were accepted.

· Copies of all Commission on Disability meeting minutes, reports, and correspondence for the year 2005 have been filed with the Town Clerk. Both hard copy and a CD are available.

· Bill will begin drafting our 2005 annual report to submit to the Town.

Current Projects:

Main Street

· Mass Highway has added temporary access to the Main Street sidewalks until permanent curb cuts are installed, probably in the spring.

Senior Center

· A letter to the Town Manager requesting 2 plainly marked handicapped parking spaces in front of the building (Samoset Ave.) will be drafted.

· Barbara Lawlor has indicated that a request for bids to install automated door openers has been submitted. She will keep us informed of progress.

Rockland Trust

· A site visit was conducted on 12/13/05 in conjunction with the Building Department to review corrections to the issues noted in the 11/16/05 compliance report. All building issues were satisfactorily addressed; issues with exterior site work will be addressed in the spring.

Sovereign Bank

· A site visit was conducted on 12/15/05 to review adjustments to the door openers. Opening and closing measurements were in compliance.

Steamboat Wharf Marina (Nantasket Pier)

· Discussed the installation of a “curb service” bell at the temporary office on the wharf in place of installing a ramp to satisfy accessibility requirements. Bill and Peter will follow up.

Beach access

· Members of the Beach Management Committee were invited to attend this meeting, but did not appear.

· Bruce reported on his last meeting with the BMC and discussed issues that seamed to arise as a result of our requirements for compliant access. 

· Discussions were held on ADA Title III requirements, Mass AAB laws pertinent to access requirements for alterations to public areas, the 2002 Mass MOD report, dune openings and conservation in general, the availability of funding, and planning requirements for accessible access.

· We agreed that accessible beach access is a pressing issue. Bill will draft a letter to the Board of Selectmen, the Town Manager, the Beach Management Committee, and the Mass Office on Disability to reiterate our support of accessible beach access. The letter will outline the 2002 Mass AAB letter to the Town and request a meeting of all interested parties to discuss a plan for compliance.

High School

· Troy Randall presented the architect’s application for variance to the AAB for the High School auditorium and outlined the reasons behind it. We discussed the proposed solution and other options. At this time, the Commission on Disability cannot support the architect’s variance application and will work with the architect and the building department to find a better solution.

· The AAB has indicated that they want to visit the site; Peter will contact the AAB to set a date and Bruce will attend as the CoD representative. Bill will contact the Independent Living Center for their input. 

New Projects:

· None

New Business:

· None

Next Meeting:  Thursday, February 9, 2006 at 4:00pm in the Town Hall.

Submitted by Bill Townsend
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